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“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 
If you know details of your event in advance, please let Editor know so 

organisations avoid booking same date 

6th Oct Capel Cares Coffee Morning @ St Radigunds Church 

7th Oct Youth Club Quiz Night, 7pm @ Capel School 

7th Oct St Radigund’s Church Harvest Supper 

10th Oct WI - Mr Martin Newcombe, Mushrooms & Toadstools (page 13) 

13th Oct Church Hall fund - National Coastguard (page 2) 

14th Oct Cancer Research Jumble Sale 

26th Oct Halloween Children’s’ Disco (page 9) 

29th Oct Samaritans Table Fayre @ Village Hall (page 9) 

3rd Nov FIREWORK NIGHT @ CAPEL SCHOOL (Page 9) 

10th Nov Church Hall fund Adrian Christian Mires. M.A.(Mus) Classical 

Guitar Tutor at Christ Church Uni Canterbury  

14th Nov WI - Annual Meeting with Helen Stevenson Quiz 

26th Nov Samaritans Table Fayre @ Village Hall  (page 9) 

27th Nov Village Hall Annual General Meeting (page 5) 

2nd Dec CHRISTMAS FAIR @ CAPEL SCHOOL (page 9) 

12th Dec WI - Christmas Meeting 

28th Jan Samaritans Table Fayre @ Village Hall  (page 9) 

25th Feb Samaritans Table Fayre @ Village Hall  (page 9) 
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CHURCH SERVICES, October 2017 

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 1st   
16th after Trinity 

Evensong 6.30 pm Eucharist 9.30 am Worshipping Together 

11am 

Sunday 8th  

HARVEST FESTIVAL 

 

Eucharist  

9.30 am 

Worshipping Together 

11 am 

Harvest Festival (West Hougham 

Village Hall) 

4.00 pm followed by Harvest Supper 

Saturday 14th  

Fun, fellowship and food – 

please let Pam (01303 

489006) or Brian (01303 

243784) know if you plan 

to come. 

 

 
(St Radigund’s)  

3.00 – 5.00 pm 

 

Sunday 15th   

18th after Trinity 

Worshipping Together 

11am 

Evensong 6.00 pm Eucharist 9:30 am 

Sunday 22nd  

19th after Trinity 

Benefice Eucharist (with 

Prayer Ministry after 

Communion) 10.00 am 

  

Sunday 29th   

Last after Trinity 

 Benefice Eucharist at  

St Mary’s (Capel Old 

Church)  10.00 am 

 

Visit us online at: www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE …  

BOTH - ST RADIGUND’S CHURCH AND HALL  

ARE AVAILABLE FOR LETTING PURPOSES 

∙      Rates £10 per hour (negotiable for block bookings, local 

residents).        

∙    PA/Sound system available                

∙      WiFi available      

Booking Policy available from Audrey Goaten, 32 Albany Road, 

Capel-le-Ferne.  CT18 7LA.   

Tel: 01303 244735.   Email: tryke@audrey47.plus.com 
 

Capel Church Hall Fund - Programme for 2017 

The National Coastguard Watch Station on East Cliff at 

Folkestone (near Martello Tower No 3) looks out onto the 

busiest shipping lane in  the World so they are going to have 

many stories to tell which you can hear on Friday 13th of 

October at 7.30pm in St Radigund’s Church , Albany Road, 

Cape-le-Ferne (doors open at 7pm). ADMISSION IS FREE but 

there will be a retiring collection for The National Coastguard 

Watch.  This is going to be a most interesting evening so come 

along and hear more about our local station.  Any queries please 

phone me:  John Oliver, Chairman Capel Church Hall Fund. 

Phone 01303 251403 or e mail  johne.oliver22@gmail.com 

 

 

From  the  Vicarage 

The battle to tame the Vicarage garden continues. I haven’t won yet, but neither have I completely lost. You should see 

what surfaced unexpectedly over the summer when I attacked the undergrowth with the rake – plastic carrier bags, yoghurt 

pots, toys lost while being played with in the garden years ago (too broken to salvage – sorry, kids!), and even a faded 

Walkers Crisps packet that the internet says dated from 1988. I binned it along with everything else, though I suppose I 

could have tried selling it to a collector… Plastic doesn’t go away. In fact an email I received recently claims that the 

Pacific Ocean now contains enough waste plastic to cover an area the size of France and that if nothing changes there will 

one day be more plastic than fish in our oceans. So would I sign a petition demanding that the United Nations declare all 

this plastic the world’s 196th country – The Trash Isles?  Now as ideas go, this isn’t as daft as it sounds. Under 

international law, the argument goes, if The Trash Isles were recognised as a country, the other 195 would be legally 

obliged to clean it all up instead of continuing to add to it.   Many churches are observing the Season of Creation between 

1st September and 4th October – St Francis of Assisi’s Feast Day. Harvest Festival follows. It’s a time for thinking about 

the natural world, our care of it, our dependence on it, giving thanks for all that it gives us and thinking of the needs of 

others.   In case you’re wondering, yes, I did sign. No, I’m not planning to emigrate to The Trash Isles anytime soon – but 

I’m still out in the garden with my rake and wheelie bin, doing my bit.   Brian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk/
mailto:tryke@audrey47.plus.com
mailto:johne.oliver22@gmail.com
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Capel le Ferne Village Hall – providing services to the local community 
http://www.capelvillagehall.com    REGISTERED CHARITY No.281786 

 Something to celebrate?     Want to hold a party? 

Need to organise a meeting or training session? 

Want to start a teatime chat group or a new sports club? 

Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and boxing)  

including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

To hire tables/chairs contact Jayne 01303211480 

To view the hall, or to make a booking contact the letting secretary Sue Leaning 

Email: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk (preferred) - Or on 07939 095880 
November sees the Village Hall Annual Meeting, open to all in the village so it may be interesting to see the minutes of two keys years in 

the history of the hall.  In 1979 planning for the new (current) hall was the key topic and in 1980 the new hall was opened.  A little of the 

background is contained in these two sets of minutes, as well as an indication of how things have changed over the years.  22nd November 

1979:  forty one people attended and the minutes of the previous year were read, approved and signed.  The chairman’s report covered: 

1. Membership of the committee. The chairman outlined the provisions of the scheme governing the administration of the village hall 

by the Charity Commission (recorded in the conveyancing document and updated in recent years when the Charity Commission 

regulations changed) and the appointment of officers. 

2. Budget and letting charges. The budget for the forthcoming year showed a deficit so it was decided that to increase hiring fees. 

Several organisations expressed fears of hardship so it as agreed fees would increase for weekend hirings and the deficit would be 

covered by fundraising activities. 

3. Fundraising activities. Details were (remember these are pre-decimalisation) American suppers - £121.30 & £65.62, Grand 

National Draw - £149.45; donations from playschool £20, scouts £45.12 & sports day £2.  

4. The Capel Spectacular (forerunner to the village event on the green). This made a profit of £1,163.88.  All involved were thanked. 

5. Cleaning. Thanks were given to Mr Johnson and Mrs Minnis 

6. Newsletter. This had been introduced by the committee during the year to keep residents fully informed of developments affecting 

the hall. Thanks were given to advertisers for helping the publications to be self-supporting, and to those who assisted during the 

year with distribution. 

7. Sale of access land. Sale of this had raised £20,000 and transfer of a piece of land. 

8. Purchase of site on Lancaster Ave playing field.at a public meeting on 22 May 1979 the committee received full support for the 

purchase of a piece of land from Dover District Council and Parish Council for the sum of £750 

9. Sale of remaining land. The chairman outlined an offer received for land behind the (old) village hall. It was proposed and 

seconded that the offer be accepted and unanimously agreed by those present. 

10. New village hall. Mr L Clark was in preparing detailed drawings for the proposed new Village Hall, prior to display for residents 

and application for planning permission. This was unanimously agreed. 

The treasurer reported an excess of income over expenditure of £1,734.27 and a balance in hand of £4,893.94. 

A vote of thanks was recorded for the retiring committee and the new committee. 

Seven nominations were received for the new committee. Those elected were  

Mr C Smithern – 41 votes, Mr N Perry – 41 votes, Mr J Whiting -36 votes, Mrs G Brooks – 35 votes, Mrs A Holness – 32 votes, Mr S Finn 

– 31 votes.   

In 1978 100 people attended the Annual General Meeting.  Excess of income over expenditure was £198.80.  13 nominations were received 

for the committee. 
 

RECYCLING  - INSIDE THE HALL 

Boxes are provided for: 

Used Stamps for Donkey Sanctuary and 

McMillan Cancer 

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

CONTINUOUS EVENTS 

Books & jigsaws:  A wide variety of books are available on an ‘honesty 

basis.  These are on trollies in corridor. Thanks to all who have donated 

Farmers Market: Tuesdays 10 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. 

Stalls selling local produce every week, including (but not limited to) 

artisan breads, pies, meats, fruit, veg and a postal service. 

Capel-le-Ferne History Book 

“Village in the Clouds” 

Copies still available £5 each from 

Cherry: Tel: 01303 255114 

WINNERS OF 100+ CLUB –  SEPTEMBER 2017 

1st      25        Sylvia Ovenden 

2nd       134       Keith Leppard 

3rd        45       Valerie Brandon 

The garage safari held on Sunday 3rd September was a great success again with people coming from all over 

Kent. There were 119 garages open and hope they all did well. The overall profit was just over a £1000.00. 

Which will go into village hall funds. Thanks go to everyone who helped, you need quite a few willing helpers 

to make everything run smoothly. The only drawback is the cars blocking roads etc. The Parish Council 

kindly let us use the field, which was full most of the time, but we cannot police the roads. Apologies to those 

who were caught up in this.  

All being well, the next one will be the first Sunday in September 2018.   Cherry (VHC) 

*********************************************************************************************

**** 

There are still 20 tickets left for the New Year’s Eve dance with Chicory Tip in the village hall on December 

31st. For those who have booked Ros would like the money by the end of October please. Price is the same 

£12.50. Tickets are now printed and will be given when payment received. Ros phone number 01303 255862. 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com/
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Kent County Council  

Community Warden  

Andrew Hawkins  

Mobile: 07811271303  

or  

Email: 

andrew.hawkins@kent.gov.uk 
 

 
 CAPEL-LE-FERNE FARMERS MARKET  

Now in our 13th Year 

Every Tuesday 10 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. 

Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne,  

Folkestone CT18 7LX 

Visit us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com 

 

 

As the autumn approaches and evenings draw in, try these Farmers’ Market puzzles 
 

D E R T S O P L 

E K E A D E B E 

G F S L E I B H 

G F E I C E M C 

S C R V T A E A 

C E A B L E S R 

A L F A T E G E 

R O T P A U L V 
 

Test your market knowledge. 

1. Where do the ingredients for the ready meals come from? 

2. Who sells Kent cherries? 

3. Who does the photocopying? 

4. True of false - you can click and collect at the market? 

5. Name two ladies regularly in the kitchen? 

6. Which farm do the eggs come from? 

7. What do the books on sale cost? 

8. Which bakers also make his own deli products? 

9. When is the market open? 

10. Which lady sells meat pies? 

11. Which stalls are in the small hall? 
 

 
 

Starting at ‘D’ find the people and produce. 

Derek Eggs 

Carole Craft 

Paul Vegetables 

Rachel Postal service 

Debbie Meat 

 

Order by noon on Sunday for collection or 

delivery on Tuesday. 

Go to http://farmersmarketsonline.co.uk 

and choose from our pre-selected veg and 

recipe boxes or pick from the usual 

producers.  Not going to be in? We can leave 

the food in cool containers to keep your food 

fresh.  Once you have chosen your 

deliver/pick up options click the buttons 

below to shop. Why not try our boxes, they 

make shopping easier and are extremely 

good value. 

Police Community Support Officer  

Your point of contact for all local policing 

concerns or Call 101 or  

Email:  csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk     

 

To those who are struggling to utilise the 

101 number - Online reporting has now 

been released by following this link: 

https://www.kent.police.uk/services/repor

t-a-crime/kent-police-online-reporting/ 

 

 

How many words containing the letter ‘E’ can 

you make from these letters? 

FRE 

SHF 

OOD 
 

mailto:andrew.hawkins@kent.gov.uk
https://www.facebook.com/
http://farmersmarketsonline.co.uk/
mailto:csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk
https://www.kent.police.uk/services/report-a-crime/kent-police-online-reporting/
https://www.kent.police.uk/services/report-a-crime/kent-police-online-reporting/
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Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 

paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk 

Garden & Property Maintenance Services 

& Handyman - No job too small 
Fencing, Decking, Pointing, Brick-work repair, 

Carpentry, Guttering, Diamond hole drilling, 

Pressure washing, Decorating, Kitchen fitting, 

Worktop fitting, Shed repair, Concreting, Etc.,  

PLEASE ENQUIRE FOR ANY  

JOBS NOT LISTED 
 

The Annual General Meeting of Capel Village 

Hall Committee will take place on Monday, 27th 

November at 7pm in the small hall of the Village 

Hall. Voting will take place for the posts of 

Chair, Vice-chair and General Secretary.   

All nominations to Sally Cook at 

eures1994@yahoo.com or via the village hall. 

 Annual reports and audited accounts  

will also be presented. 

mailto:paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 

BACK IN SEPTEMBER 
Every 1st and 3rd Thursday in the month from 

7.30pm to 9.30pm. 

Please come along and your first evening is free! 

Any issues/queries – Please contact the 

Chairperson, Simon on 07860803767 

ALL PARENTS ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND 

 Please ensure you collect your children from the hall, 

not the Car Park, even on light evenings. 

  

 

’Kent's libraries and archives –  

discover something new 
The first National Libraries Week takes place from 

Monday to Saturday, 9-14 October and Kent’s libraries 

will be celebrating in style with a host of activities for 

all the family to enjoy. 

The county has 99 libraries and this dedicated week 

provides a great opportunity to show many of the 

services that residents might not know about. There is 

no charge for joining your local library and most 

activities are also completely free. From Baby Rhyme 

Time to Talk Time, author talks, exhibitions and the 

chance to explore Kent’s rich Archive collections. 

Libraries have activities to suit everyone, including 

reading groups for the visually impaired, the hard of 

hearing and adults with learning disabilities. 

Library visitors can even have sessions to learn more 

about computers, get help with job searches and 

applications, and take part in a range of other social 

activities plus opportunities to gain knowledge and 

discover something new. 

They also offer a range of free online services - so if 

you are unable to get to a library, the library can come 

to you. You can log into kent.gov.uk/libs or download 

the library app to access free online magazines, audio 

books, and e-books. You can also use the online 

catalogue to search and reserve books, DVDs and CDs 

for free. 

Mike Hill, KCC’s Cabinet Member for Community and 

Regulatory Services, said: “We are very proud of our 

library service and want to ensure that as many people 

as possible are inspired to visit a library, discover what 

is on offer and encourage their friends and family to get 

involved. 

“Although we promote our libraries, their facilities and 

events all year round, National Libraries Week is an 

opportunity to focus on the service and promote them 

more widely to residents who may not appreciate 

everything they have to offer.” 

To find out more about Kent Libraries and Archives, 

please go to www.kent.gov.uk/libs or visit our 

Facebook 

page www.facebook.com/KentLibrariesArchives. 

Baby Rhyme Time A free, fun way to develop a love 

of language and a foundation for learning. Each session 

lasts about 20 minutes and includes the opportunity to 

join in with nursery rhymes and action songs.  

Talk Time groups aim to bring people together, to chat 

and make new friends. Most libraries host a weekly 

Talk Time group offering a variety of activities - using 

our services, speakers, quizzes, recreational activities or 

just tea and chat.  

Archives The Kent History Library Centre in 

Maidstone holds a fantastic collection of historic 

material relating to the ancient county of Kent, most of 

which is accessible to the public. The 14 kilometres of 

collections comprise both printed and manuscript 

(archive) material and are all held in purpose-built 

archive repositories.   

Geoffrey Lymer, 

Kent County Councillor, Dover West Ward. 

 

http://kent.gov.uk/libs
http://www.kent.gov.uk/libs
http://www.facebook.com/KentLibrariesArchives
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH COUNCIL 

Summary of some items discussed at meetings 

on Tuesday, 19th September 2017 
 Requests from public to address the Council, plus Surgery and Other Feedback: Accident on B2011, overgrown 

vegetation, Speed Watch volunteers and traffic counters for Speed Watch volunteers.    Traffic Management: Concerns 

continue with speeding on B2011 – a meeting with Charlie Elphicke MP arranged with Councillors, for further help and advice 

on Police enforcement and other issues. On-road 40mph roundel signage being investigated with Kent County Council and 

Highways, together with other ways to help make the B2011 a safer road, by educating and encouraging drivers to keep to the 

speed limit.  Issues with 20mph signs in Capel Street and no “repeater signs” at junctions – enquiries to be made with Kent 

Highways on this.  Planning: Land North of New Dover Road and Land between 107-127 Capel Street – Both sites refused 

Planning Application by Dover District Council.  DDC Review of Local Plan: Working Party of Councillors arranged to discuss 

a village questionnaire and ways forward to respond to District Local Review of Land Allocation Plan.   Neighbourhood 

Watch: Concerns expressed over recent fuel thefts, which had been reported to Police.  Overgrown hedge in Capel Street and 

dirty street signs reported to Kent Highways for cleaning.  Capel Cares: 14 trained volunteers now available to assist local 

residents in need of help, with some regular visits now set up and taking place. Tel: Jan Milliken (01303 257003), for more 

information.   Highways: Tidy of areas at Courtwood Roundabout to be investigated.  Chevron signs at Courtwood Roundabout 

missing and reported to Kent Highways.  Noted, postponement of Affinity Water works in Old Dover Road.    Public Rights of 

Way: Coastal pathway has been tidied by KCC, although area in vicinity of Eagles Nest still requires more attention.  Other 

Public Rights of Ways that received some clearance and was noted, i.e.  Old Dover Road to New Dover Road and Alexandra 

Road to Lancaster Avenue.  Other: Repairs to Zip-wire with replacement of tyre buffer agreed.  Tidy of Memorial area to be 

undertaken with more gravel being supplied also agreed. Broken signs to Skate-park to be replaced.  Clerks’ Conference attended 

and several items were noted, including the provision of Defibrillators in rural communities, which would be discussed further at 

next meeting.  Insurance to be checked regarding claims on Traveller access.  Donation to Royal British Legion to be discussed at 

next meeting.  New post-box Helena Road/New Dover Road now in situ following its disappearance.   

Next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday, 17th October 2017  

at 7.30pm in the Village Hall (Small Hall). 
A COPY OF MINUTES and MEETING AGENDAS ARE AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE at 

http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/   ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC. 

SHOULD YOU WISH TO ATTEND and ADDRESS THE COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM THE CLERK! 

Further information on any of the above or to contact Parish Council, please write to Parish Clerk, 39 Victoria Road, or  

Tel: 01303 259564.  Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

REMINDER THAT ALL INFORMATION BETWEEN GRAPEVINE NEWSLETTERS IS INCLUDED ON PARISH 

COUNCIL’S FACEBOOK PAGE or BY NOTIFICATION VIA EMAIL DATABASE. 

PLEASE SHARE & PASS ON IF ANY OF YOUR FRIENDS OR FAMILY WISH TO BE INCLUDED IN THE PARISH 

COUNCIL EMAIL DATABASE TO RECEIVE NOTIFICATIONS, MESSAGES, NEIGHBOURHOOD 

WATCH INFORMATION, PLANNING APPLICATIONS AND "WHAT'S ON" EVENTS. CONTACT THE PARISH 

CLERK or LIKE COUNCIL’S FACEBOOK PAGE. https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil 

 

 

Lady Cherry’s 

Afternoon Tea 

Come and celebrate 

with Cherry on 

getting a B.E.M award 

with Afternoon Tea 

On Saturday 22nd August 

2015 at Capel Village Hall 

2:30 pm – 5 pm 

 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE! PLEASE SHARE & PASS 

ON, OR CAN YOU HELP WITH INFORMATION? 

 

If anyone knows the person fly-posting along the B2011, 

could you please share this post with them to inform that 

fly-posting is illegal, unless for an event, which have 

different advertising regulations! These posters are being 

placed in bus shelters (which belong to Dover District 

Council, who are also interested in any information 

regarding this) and other village furniture, i.e. on the 

OUTSIDE of the Parish Council Noticeboards. All posters 

are attached with "grey duck-tape". More information on 

regulations for fly-posting - click following 

link. https://www.dover.gov.uk/…/Anti-Social-Beh…/Fly-

Posting.aspx 

Parish Councillors are working continuously with the 

various agencies on the issues and problems on New Dover 

Road (B2011), regarding diversions and speeding, and 

would urge you to write/email to back up their endeavours 

with their communications that have already and continue 

to be undertaken on residents' behalf. 

 

http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dover.gov.uk%2FCommunity%2FCommunity-Safety%2FAnti-Social-Behaviour%2FFly-Posting.aspx&h=ATOkzvTOm2sgHVCWBBY93S4hVJhQJiRklvDsUoS3ELJwyU40ULGYcYA19RlUxgK3LTLWt9pVQB1nrLCZu8sJQTtC5vG-OZ0hBLuayQPlnmLqlDBjiCAEW_RJY1N-TjkkgyDmf8MUD796Ae80mcQWJVpB6eIy7k2-HLRFg_L18zEjdomPVL1njQ4kCBhTAhr0RGirpVvpCh6B6QBXgKYYs-ZGVR8FtMYAZFkKbAZbLiKNTr2osJQaBogV8crATTAJBfwGQ0EYMr3nDZ_014UdeFXKkq-JiK6CX54DvXnk
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dover.gov.uk%2FCommunity%2FCommunity-Safety%2FAnti-Social-Behaviour%2FFly-Posting.aspx&h=ATOkzvTOm2sgHVCWBBY93S4hVJhQJiRklvDsUoS3ELJwyU40ULGYcYA19RlUxgK3LTLWt9pVQB1nrLCZu8sJQTtC5vG-OZ0hBLuayQPlnmLqlDBjiCAEW_RJY1N-TjkkgyDmf8MUD796Ae80mcQWJVpB6eIy7k2-HLRFg_L18zEjdomPVL1njQ4kCBhTAhr0RGirpVvpCh6B6QBXgKYYs-ZGVR8FtMYAZFkKbAZbLiKNTr2osJQaBogV8crATTAJBfwGQ0EYMr3nDZ_014UdeFXKkq-JiK6CX54DvXnk
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Events at the Battle of Britain Memorial 2017 

New Dover Road (B2011), Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7JJ 

Tel: No: 01303 249292 

Website:  https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/ 

Facebook Page: 
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?ref=br_rs 

 

 

 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 

   
The weather, the week before the Autumn 

Show was not too good, but the standard of 

entries for the Show were very high.  

We had about 230 entries,  

so well done to all that took part.  

The Quiz night at West Hougham was won 

by Capel, so well done. 
 

************************* 

Happy Gardening! 

For more information please contact 

Brian Castle on 01303 259105 
 

 

 
Phoenix Feather School of Tai Chi 

 

Invites you to relax and get fit with 

Tai Chi 
        Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall 

Thursdays 6 – 7 pm 

 

To find best class for you or to join 

please call Anna on 01304 205 405 

Or visit www.pfstaichi.com 
 

 

   

 

The Annual General Meeting of Capel Village 

Hall Committee will take place on Monday, 27th 

November at 7pm in the small hall of the Village 

Hall. Voting will take place for the posts of 

Chair, Vice-chair and General Secretary.   

All nominations to Sally Cook at 

eures1994@yahoo.com or via the village hall. 

 Annual reports and audited accounts  

will also be presented. 

http://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Battle-of-Britain-CIO-logo-small.jpg
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?ref=br_rs
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 

Capel Street.      

Services 10.30am. 

Speakers for October 2017 
Oct 1st     Richard Blackwell 

8th        Rev Ruddle 

15th         Pam Barr 

22nd        Greg Marlam 

29th        Margaret Woolvan 

ALL WELCOME TO THESE ACTIVITIES 

If there are queries regarding these details,  

please call 01303 489006 -  Pam Barr 
Please! A reminder that the public are requested 

not to park in front of the gates on Sunday 

mornings as this is a disabled access. 

 

 

KNIT & NATTER, REECE ADAMS 

HOUSE, CAULDHAM CLOSE. 
Crochet is on the agenda for beginners. 

Or if crochet is your passion, maybe 

you could help teach others.  
We make a grand cup of tea. No charge. 

EVERY THURSDAY,   2pm till 4pm.   
Everyone Welcome!  For more information  

contact Kathy on 01303 246507. 
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COULD YOU SAVE MONEY ON YOUR 

ENERGY BILLS 

ENERGY DEAL SCHEME OPENED  

ON 8 AUGUST 

Why not find out if you could get a better deal on your 

energy - the latest round of Dover District Council’s 

collective energy switching scheme, Energy Deal, 

opened on Tuesday, 8 August. 

 
 

Energy Deal is a free to join scheme, which gives residents the chance to make savings on their energy bills by 

registering to take part. A one day reverse auction will then be held on 10 October, where suppliers compete with their 

best offers.  To register or find out more, see the DDC website at www.dover.gov.uk/energy or see 

www.energydealswitch.com. Dover District residents without internet access can contact 01304 872428 to register. 

You will need to have your latest energy bill to hand, as you’ll need the details during the registration process.  

To take part in this round of Energy Deal, please register by Monday 9 October 2017. 

 

GRAPEVINE  ADVERTISING from 1st April 2017 

This space could be advertising your commercial 

/business venture or, non-village organisation event. 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm  -  £13     Size 9cm x 7cm  -  £20 

Size 9cm x 13cm - £28.  

Size 20cm x 13cm - £40.00 (½ page) 

Payment in advance.  

Cheques payable to Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council 

For further details contact Parish Clerk at  

39 Victoria Road, or Tel: 01303 259564.  

Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

                                                 

http://www.dover.gov.uk/energy
http://www.energydealswitch.com/
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 CAPEL-LE-FERNE EVENING WI 

 

 

Hello Everyone, 

We had a really nice time at our 58th birthday meeting with quite a few visitors and guests joining us. 

Unfortunately some members missed out as they were on away on holiday. There was a feast of cheeses, 

assortment of crackers, variety of breads and pickles, plenty of fruit punches followed by tea or coffee with a 

slice of the beautiful and delicious birthday cake made by member Diane.     

 Our speaker Mr Andy Dinsdale not only spoke about juggling and different techniques with his slideshow, but 

put on a great show of his juggling talents, some quite breath-taking. Jan became his volunteer assistant ending 

up with tops spinning on her finger tips.  Afterwards, she gave him a vote of thanks for coming, which was 

rounded off with big applause. We had 2 quizzes keeping everyone puzzled; one quiz was to guess the close up 

images and the other to guess the nursery rhymes. 

The circus cake competition was won by joint winners Helen and Pat, There was a good raffle with 10 prizes. 

We had one new member join our W.I. this month, a big welcome to Wendy. 

We had a lunch and skittles match at the Fox with Alkham W.I. After a nice relaxed lunch we went into the 

garden to the skittle alley and amongst laughing and cheering the teams on, the score ended up very close with 

our team just about winning. 

Our next meeting is on the 10th of October at 7.30 in the village hall, where our speaker will be Mr Martin 

Newcombe with his topic of Mushrooms and Toadstools. The competition is a small wildlife model. 

If you would like to come along to try us out you will be warmly welcomed, have some fun and make new 

friends. Just give Caroline a ring on 01303 847856.or 07885 406433 

Capel Evening WI - MEETING PROGRAMME = visitors welcome to all 
October 10th - Mr Martin Newcombe – ‘Mushrooms & Toadstools’.  
Competition: Small Wildlife Model’ - . Capel Village Hall - 7.30 p.m. 
November 8th - Annual General Meeting Helen Stephenson Quiz  

Competition: The Letter ‘Y’. Capel Village Hall - 7.30 p.m. 
December 13th - visitors welcome. Christmas Meeting. A social evening, booking highly recommended,   

Capel Village Hall - 7.30 p.m. 
If  you think you might like to come along as a visitor and give  Capel WI a try to see if it is your type of 

evening then please give Caroline a ring  - 01303 847856 or 07885 406433 .  

Visitors are always given a warm welcome.      

Take care and talk to you all again next month. 
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 Judo I.B.F. Club 
ET.1978 

 
Every Wednesday 

 

Capel le Ferne Village Hall 
Juniors (6-9 years) 5.30pm-6.30pm. 
Seniors (10 years +) 6.30pm-8.00pm 

Senior Coach: Colin Carrott 3rd Dan     
Tel: 01303 211594 

Technical Advisor: Colin Ogburn 3rd Dan 
Tel: 07917131571.       

New Members Very Welcome 
Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & 

Coaches to give expert tuition.   
Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

 

 
LOCAL INDEPENDENT 

FINANCIAL ADVICE  
ARE YOU APPROACHING RETIREMENT AND 

CONFUSED BY YOUR PENSION OPTIONS? 

ARE YOU ALREADY RETIRED AND 

LOOKING TO RELEASE EQUITY FROM 

YOUR HOME? 

ARE YOU DISAPPOINTED BY THE RATE OF 

RETURN FROM YOUR SAVINGS  

AND INVESTMENTS? 

Ring me on 01303 244684 or email me at 

spectrumfinancialplanning@gmail.com 

to arrange a free initial consultation. 
Martin Wood – Chartered Financial Planner 

The Anchorage, 105 Capel Street,  

Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7HB 

Spectrum Financial Planning Limited are an appointed 

representative of Best Practice IFA Group Limited which is 

authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Jessica Young - MAAT 

 Accountancy,  

Book-keeping,  

Payroll and VAT services  

For small businesses and sole traders 

Free initial consultation.  Flexible hours 

Contact details:        

Mob: 07704 518251    Tel: 01303 259734 

jessicayoung323@gmail.com 

  
 

 

 
 

Capel-le-Ferne Bowling Club 
Jenny Carter    01303 250928 

Barry Mansfield   01303 257157 

Ros Chandler    01303 255862 

 

Cancer Research Jumble Sale 
We are holding our Autumn jumble sale on 

Saturday 14th October at 2 pm. All money raised 

going to The Royal Marsden Hospital, (Cancer 

Research). 

This is just a reminder that there’s still time for you 

to sort out a few more items you might no longer 

need, (perhaps left-overs from the village safari?) 

that you think might be of use to someone else. Oh 

and to remind you to come along too!  

If you do have any good quality jumble please 

bring it along to the hall on the morning of the 14th. 

It will all help to raise much needed funds. Or if it's 

too large an amount and you'd like it collected ring: 

01303 254740 or 07949546011and we'll do our 

best to collect it.  Many thanks to you all.  

The Organisers 
     

 

mailto:spectrumfinancialplanning@gmail.com
mailto:jessicayoung323@gmail.com
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Police Community Support Officer  

Your point of contact for all local policing 

concerns or Call 101 or  

Email:  csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk     

 

To those who are struggling to utilise the 

101 number - Online reporting has now 

been released by following this link: 

https://www.kent.police.uk/services/repor

t-a-crime/kent-police-online-reporting/ 

 

 
 

Kent County Council Community Warden  

Andrew Hawkins  

Mobile: 07811271303 or  

Email: andrew.hawkins@kent.gov.uk 
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Gretel May 07966 299006 

Community Warden Andrew Hawkins 07811271303 
Parish Council Chair Keith Pilcher 01303 254731 

Parish Council Clerk Maureen Leppard 01303 259564 

Village Hall Webmaster Sally Cook 253838 / 07730425838 

Village Hall Chairman & Maintenance Brian Wilson 627172/07916258684 

Village Hall Committee Vice Chair Jayne Stone 01303 211480 

Village Hall Committee Secretary Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Committee Treasurer Jenny Carter 01303 250928 

Village Hall Committee Lettings  

fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

Sue Leaning 

(email preferred) 07939 095880 

Village Hall Farmers’ Market  
Debbie Ovenden 

Brian Wilson 

07427 626754 

627172/7916258684 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Cherry Leppard 01303 255114 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Mike Stone 01303 211480 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Roy Mann 07725943261 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Ruby Cook 01303 255569 

Village Hall 100+ Club Jenny Carter 01303 250928 

Bridge Club Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Sandra Sharpe 07818551806 

Capel Baptist Church Pam and Tony Barr 01303 489006 

Capel Cares Janet Milliken 01303 257003 

Capel Ramblers Bob Mothersele 01303 250931 

Divas Dance Rebecca Uden 01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Pam Vivien 01303 244322 

Gardeners Association Brian Castle 01303 259105 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline Taylor 01303 246887 

Judo Colin Carrott 
01303 211594 

07917131571 

Playgroup Alison Cloake 07977 838609 

Remote Control Car Club Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls Ros Chandler 01303 255862 

St Radigunds Church Rev Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St Radigunds Church Hall Events John Oliver 01303 251403 

St Radigunds Church Hall Bookings Audrey Goaten 01303 244735 

St Radigunds Players and Choir Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Tai Chi Anna 01304 205405 

Twinning Association Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Welcome to Village Letter Debbie Catling 01303 251525 

WI  
Eve Muggeridge 

Janice Whittle 

01303 252404 

01304 202923 

Youth Club Simon Withey 07860803767 
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London to Paris Charity 

Bike Ride for the  

Kent Air Ambulance 
In July I’m cycling 300 miles from London to Paris over 

four days to help raise money for the Kent Air Ambulance 

Trust. If you would like to support me by donation please 

visit www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie or send a cheque, 
payable to Kent Air Ambulance Trust, or cash, to me at 

The Chalet, Green Lane, Capel-Le-Ferne, CT18 7HE.  

Tel 07922-864797.  Many thanks.   Ian Barrie 

Kent Air Ambulance Authority to Fundraise No 93089 

Any alterations or additions to this list, 

notify: Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

Tel: 01303 259564 or Email: 

maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative 

writing?  Now's your chance to 

put pen to paper and write short 

stories, poetry, or even that book 

you've been meaning to write.  

Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone. It's free to 

join, so why not come along and 

give it a go? 

Contact Graham on  

01303 470229 or 07722 560702. 

 

 

Mobile Library  
Every 

Tuesday 

 

 
ONLY 2 STOPS NOW – EVERY TWO WEEKS 

3rd, 17th and 31st October 

Reece Adams House:  12:25pm – 12:55pm Fortnightly  

Victoria Road: 13:50pm – 14:20pm Fortnightly  

Any alterations or additions to this list, 

notify: Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

Tel: 01303 259564 or Email: 

maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 
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Any alterations or additions to this list, 

notify: Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

Tel: 01303 259564 or Email: 

maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

 

 

Recycling/Waste  

Collection Dates:    
 Food Waste, Rubbish & Green Waste 

Fridays, 13th and 27th October 
 

Food Waste & Recycling –  

Fridays, 6th and 20th October 

mailto:csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk
https://www.kent.police.uk/services/report-a-crime/kent-police-online-reporting/
https://www.kent.police.uk/services/report-a-crime/kent-police-online-reporting/
mailto:andrew.hawkins@kent.gov.uk
mailto:csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk
https://www.kent.police.uk/services/report-a-crime/kent-police-online-reporting/
https://www.kent.police.uk/services/report-a-crime/kent-police-online-reporting/
mailto:andrew.hawkins@kent.gov.uk
mailto:csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk
https://www.kent.police.uk/services/report-a-crime/kent-police-online-reporting/
https://www.kent.police.uk/services/report-a-crime/kent-police-online-reporting/
mailto:andrew.hawkins@kent.gov.uk
http://www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
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CAPEL VEHICLE SERVICES 
All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT’s & repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries Supplied & Fitted 

Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

Friendly efficient service 

Call John Horne 01303 255894 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

 

 

 

LOCKSMITHS 
Opening hours:   Mon-Sat 9am – 6pm 

No call out charge – 24 hours, 7 days 

All types of locks, open-supplied-fitted 

Boarding Service - Emergency Repairs. 

Key Cutting.  Domestic & Commercial.  

Shutters, Grilles, Bars, Safes. Video/Audio 

Entry Systems. 

Fitting Service Available. 

 01303 210057 / 07887652507 

 

 

 

Items for November issue to be with  

Maureen Leppard (Editor) at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT,  

(Tel: 01303 259564) or Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com   

by 6pm, Sunday, 15th October 

PLEASE NOTE IT IS EDITOR’S DECISION ON FINAL CONTENT 

 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
    

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates Capel - 244206 

Simpson Aerials   

Your local aerial installer 

We install, repair and tune all TV and Radio 

Aerials and Satellite, including Freeview, Freeview 

Plus, Freesat and Freesat plus. Est: 1988 

 

 

Call Peter on 

07971807150 

 

 

 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

         
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com

